From: Beth K

Sent: Friday, May 21, 2021 6:43 PM

To: VanderHyden, Scott <SVanderHyden@bellevuewa.gov>; Council
<Council@bellevuewa.gov>; parkboard <parkboard@bellevuewa.gov>
Subject: Newport Hills Park

[EXTERNAL EMAIL Notice!] Outside communication is important to us. Be cautious of phishing
attempts. Do not click or open suspicious links or attachments.

I am a Newport Hills resident for 26 years now. The park space on 60th is very important to me
and many many others. It has, for the past years, been what we call our ‘dog park’. | realize
that other residents would like it to include play equipment and other non-dog amenities. That
will be great. There are many residents who do not agree with the Newport Community Club
President, Heidi Dean. | recently read an email that she sent to you all stating there were
homeless and unstable people on the park and trail grounds. As someone who is at the park
every day, sometimes twice, rain or shine, | see nothing like that. | believe that Heidi has a
personal agenda that doesn’t match a majority of the users of the space. |, in 8+ years of using
the space, have seen her on the property ONCE. Just once. I’'m concerned that she is extremely
interested in how it will be used, yet has never used it. And she is in favor of a delay in the
process in order to gain more support in her agenda.

There is talk of ‘movie night’. Sounds wonderful, except our weather isn’t conducive to that for
more than maybe two months of ‘movies’. The playground also sounds wonderful, for part of
the year. | believe and fear that our President just doesn’t want that space for dogs, but has to
let a minimum area of the park be for us dog people. | go all year, every day, rain or shine and
so do my friends. Dogs don’t care if it’s raining. Heidi has stated that the dog park gets more
and more crowded. Well, it does because there isn’t enough park space for dogs and so many
people need it for their fur babies. Heidi has even stated that she sees people from other areas
(Renton) etc using the space and it’s not for them. Do we now need a NH Passport at the gate?
It is a popular dog park. It is a necessary dog park. | simply don’t want one person to take away
or alter what kind of park it could be.

Thank you,
Beth K



